

Former students, this is your department, and its success depends entirely upon your co-operation. Every alumnus can help out the Alumni Department by contributing items of interest concerning former students. We hope that the alumni news contained in this issue will be of interest to you, and ask you to show your appreciation of our efforts by giving us information regarding alumni, which you think will be of interest to our readers. Remember that your support is necessary in order that your department may form a creditable part of Red and White. Write the Alumni editor at any time. We assure you that all communications will be gratefully received.

About eighty members attended the annual meeting of the Alumni Association, which was held at the Canadian National Hotel, Charlottetown, on the day of the Commencement Exercises at the University, May 31, 1932. In conjunction with the meeting a luncheon was served, which had been arranged for by the Alumni Executive. After the reading and adoption of the Presidential and Secretarial reports, routine business was discussed, and it was decided to make the Alumni Luncheon an annual event. The result of the election of officers was as follows:

## REV. DR. EDWARD WALKER

St. Dunstan's has lost another of her outstanding alumni by the death of Rev. Dr. Edward Walker, which occurred at Rollo Bay, P. E. I., on October 15, 1932. The late Dr. Walker was born at Launching, P. E. I., on May 10, 1853. After having attended Prince of Wales College for two years, he enrolled at St. Dunstan's, from which place he graduated at the age of nineteen years. He then entered the Grand Seminary at Quebec, and after a brilliant course there, was ordained at Charlottetown on July 10, 1877. After a year spent on the teaching staff at St. Dunstan's, Dr. Walker was appointed parish priest at Rollo Bay, a position which he filled most capably for almost fifty years. The virtuous lives of his parishoners, as well as the large number of vocations to the religious life and to the priesthood with which his parish has been blessed are a testimony of Dr. Walker's faithfulness to his assigned task. Moreover, there still remain many indications of the efficient manner in which Dr. Walker promoted the material welfare of the people of his parish. It is due chiefly to his encouragement and example that the district in the vicinity of Rollo Bay enjoys its present distinction, that of being one of the most progressive and prosperous farming districts of P. E. I.

During the three years previous to his resignation, in 1926, as parish priest, ill health had necessitated Dr. Walker's gradual relinquishment of parochial responsibilities, and from the time of his resignation until his death he resided at Rollo Bay with his successor, Rev. A. L. Sinnott. A thorough Christian gentleman, a student and a scholar of the highest rank, a leader who greatly aided the spiritual and material prosperity of this province, and a sincere, holy, priest of God has been called to his eternal reward. May he rest in peace.

It is our further sad duty to chronicle the death of Gerald Dalton, a graduate of '20, which occurred in Florida during the past summer. To relatives and friends, *Red and White* extends sympathy.

Alumni join in extending congratulations and best wishes to Alban Farmer, B.A., L.L.B., '25, a successful lawyer at Charlottetown, on his marriage to Miss Dorothea

MacMillan, also of Charlottetown, which took place at St. Dunstan's Bascilica in September.

Congratulations are also extended to Patrick Morris, ex '28, on his marriage to Miss Alice Pineau, which was solemnized at the Church of the Holy Redeemer, Charlottetown, on September 7, 1932.

Alumni also wish to congratulate Fred Kelly on his marriage, on August 31st, to Miss Helen McKenna. Fred, a member of the graduation class of '18, is employed as coach of athletics at Acadia University, Wolfville, N. S.

More congratulations, this time to William McKenna, ex '29, who, during the past summer, married Miss Lilian Dalton of Lot 7, P. E. I.

A recent report from Calgary brings us the regrettable news of the illness of Rev. William Cameron at Holy Cross Hospital in that city.

Rev. Michael McQuaid, of the Calgary Diocese, is at present a patient in the City Hospital at Charlottetown, recovering from a serious illness.

Cyril MacDonald, '31, was a welcome visitor at St. Dunstan's recently. Cyril has been recovering from a long illness, and, judging from appearances, his recovery is now complete.

We are pleased to report that Daniel MacIntyre is enjoying a steady improvement in health. Dan, as a student-professor, was a member of the senior class of '32, and editor of *Red and White*, but was forced, through sickness, to discontinue his work before the end of the term. In his dual role as professor and student he was a general favourite, and his many friends wish him a complete and speedy recovery.

The ordination of Francis Nelligan, as a priest of the Jesuit Order, took place at the Church of the Immaculate Conception, Montreal, on August 14, 1932. Father Nelligan celebrated his first Solemn High Mass at Tignish, P. E. I. on August 21. Congratulations.

Ernest Corrigan, ex '27, was one of the 1932 graduates in Dental Surgery from Tuft's College, Boston. Dr. Corrigan has opened offices in Charlottetown, and we wish him success in his chosen profession.

Francis Doiron, B. A., '27, having completed a very successful course in Law, is now employed in the offices of Gaudet & Haszard, Charlottetown. Best wishes for success.

Rev. Patrick McMahon, D.D., who, for the past seven years has been a member of the staff of St. Dunstan's Bascilica, left recently for Rome, where he is taking a course in Canon Law at the Canadian College.

D. Fogarty and M. Monaghan, ex '32, are this year attending St. Stanislaus Novitiate, at Guelph, in preparation for missionary life.

M. Roberts, ex '32, has entered St. Francis Xavier Seminary, Scarboro Bluffs, Ont., also in preparation for missionary life.

Rev. J. A. Blacquiere was invested with the dignity of Domestic Prelate at the Church of La Verniere, M. I., on Nov. 8, 1932. His Excellency, Bishop J. A. O'Sullivan performed the ceremony. Alumni join in congratulating Monsignor Blacquiere on having such a dignity conferred upon him.

G. McInerney is studying Theology in Germany.

Richard Johnston is studying Theology in Kansas.

Alfred Monaghan and Thomas Hynes paid a brief visit to their homes in P. E. Island during the past summer before leaving for Dublin, where they are now continuing their studies in Theology.

Rev. Edward Wallace, an active member of our Alumni Association, visited St. Dunstan's during the summer. Various members of the faculty testify to Father Wallace's ability as a linguist, especially in Hebrew.

Rev. Edward Savage, P. P., St. Bernard's Church, Moncton, accompanied by Rev. Charles O'Hanley, St. Thomas College, Chatham, N. B., were visitors at St. Dunstan's, enroute to Miscouche, where they attended the Eucharistic Congress held at that place in August.

His Excellency, Francis P. Kelley, D.D., Bishop of Oklahoma, in company with His Excellency, Bishop O'Sullivan of Charlottetown, spent a pleasant afternoon and evening at St. Dunstan's during the former's visit to his native province. A beautiful oil painting of Bishop Kelley, presented by him to the college, is greatly appreciated, and assures us of his interest in St. Dunstan's.

Rev. Patrick McQuaid, of the Archdiocese of Edmonton, visited the University several times during the summer. Father "Paddy" recommends the playing of hand-ball, especially in the heat of summer, as an excellent means of reducing.

Rev. Joseph MacKenzie, '05, and Rev. Wilbert MacKenzie, '13, brothers of Rev. R. V. MacKenzie of the St. Dunstan's teaching staff, visited their home in Charlottetown during the past summer, and spent a day at St. Dunstan's renewing acquaintances. Father Joseph is located at Nelson, B. C., and Father Wilbert at Kelowna, B. C.

Other alumni visitors at St. Dunstan's since the last edition of *Red and White* include:

Rev. Adolphus Gillis, of the Archdiocese of Edmonton.

Rev. W. F. Larkin, La Junta, Colo.

Rev. C. R. Smith, P. P., Sacred Heart Church, Martha's Vineyard, Mass.

Dr. Arthur Byrne, New York City.

Dr. Camillus McLellan, Dentist, Boston, Mass.

Rev. Richard and Rev. Rupert O'Neil, of the Archdiocese of Edmonton.

The Graduates of 1932:

J. McCarthy, B.A., and E. Berrigan, B.A., are attending St. Mary's Redemptorist College, Brockville, Ont.

John Kelly has entered Holy Heart Seminary, Halifax, N. S.

- O. Murphy and I. Trainor are attending the Grand Seminary, Quebec.
- J. Lynch is taking a pre-medical course at St. F. X. University, Antigonish, N. S.
- D. Campbell, B.A., is teaching school at Red Point, P. E. I.
- J. McLellan, editor of this department for the past two years, is teaching school at Grand River, P. E. I. We extend our sincere sympathy to Justin on the loss he has sustained in the death of his mother, which occurred since his graduation from St. Dunstan's.

William Reddin, B.A., editor of *Red and White* during the latter part of last term, is actively engaged in the farming industry at his home in Southport, P. E. I.

Henri Melancon, B.L., is studing Medicine at Laval University, Quebec.

Reginald McKenna, B.A., is remaining for the present at his home in Oyster Bed Bridge, P. E. I.

We extend to our alumni best wishes for a Merry Christmas and a Happy and Prosperous New Year.



'Tis with our judgments as our watches, none Go just alike, yet each believes his own.

-Pope.

Teach me to feel another's woe,
To hide the fault I see;
That mercy I to others show,
That mercy show to me.

-Pope.